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The October 1994 Record Flood, 
San Jacinto River Drainage Basin, Southeast T a a s  
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The San Jacinto Riverdrainsa Qua- 
temaryand Pliocene terrain rangingin 
elevation from 425 feet tosea level. The 
river basin iorms the homesites for 
hundreds of FIGS members in commu- 
nities north and east of Houston,Texas. 
During three days in October, 1994, u p  
to30 inches of rain fell within the river 
basin. The rivrr's flood plains were rap  
idlyinundated. Homesand roads were 
destroyed or badly damaged. Many 
lives werelost. Up to seven feet of sand, 
in the form of huge sand waves, was 
deposited on the tlood plain south of 
lake  Houston. During the height ofthe 
flood, segments of several petroleum 
products pipelines crossing the tlood 
plain were ruptured south of the Lake 
Houston spillway. 

There weregeologic reasons for the 

erosion and the pipeline ruptures that 
occurred du r ing  the flood. Water 
flowed over the Lake Houston spillway 
at ten miles per hour and down the 4.5 
miles of sinuous river bed towards the 
Ranana Rend area. The volume of wa- 
ter coming down the spillway and en- 
tering the river channel was 356,000 
cubic feet of water per second. When 
this wall of water reached the large 
meanders in the Banana Bend and Rio 
Villa subdivision areas, the main path 
of the flood waters left the thalweg of 
the channel and flowed straight south 
across the river levees. Three docu- 
mented avulsionsoccurred at the levee 
cuts acmss the sand-rich flood plain. 
Point bar sands from the main river 
channel were rapidly emded and de- 
posited as  huge sand waves along the 
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flood's path. 
A m.~jor avulsion at the Rio Villa 

subdivision isolated the community 
and ruptured several pipelines. The 
leaking hydrncarbons tloated south- 
ward for 2.2 nliles to the Whites I ~ k e  
area near 1-10 where t h y  concentrated 
inan  eddy and ignited. The fire subse- 
quently spread north d o n s  the plume 
of floating hydrocarbons tu the source 
at the rupture. 

There was not 3 single pipeline 
rupture along the normal meandering 
courseof theSan Jacinto Rivcr. Instead, 
the ruptures took placeat a point where 
the river attempted to rut a new chan- 
nel into the flood pldin, following nor- 
mal geologic procrssrs of a meander- 
ing river in flood stage. 
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